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Guidance Notes - on trees in a Conservation Area

Anyone proposing to work on a tree in a Conservation Area which is not protected by a Tree Preservation Order (TPO) is required to give notice to the Local Authority concerned.


Anyone wishing to fell, prune or uproot a tree (as defined above) within a Conservation Area, must give six weeks’ notice in writing to the Local Authority detailing the nature and extent of the proposed work and identify the trees.


The Local Authority may, if it sees fit, place a Tree Preservation Order (TPO) on the tree and the TPO procedures would then apply - that is, a formal application for permission would have to be made to the Local Authority. If a TPO has not been made after six weeks, the work may proceed but if it is not completed within two years, a further notice is needed. Such work must be consistent with that specified in the notice of intention.

Working on trees in Conservation Areas without giving six weeks written notification or before the six-week period has expired is an offence and the Local Authority may prosecute. 

Deliberate destruction of a protected tree without permission or in contravention of Conservation Area legislation, or damage in a manner likely to destroy it, can incur a fine up to £20,000 on conviction in a sheriff court. In determining the amount of the fine, the court will take account of any financial benefits arising from the offence. For other offences fines of up to £2,500 may be awarded. Serious cases may be taken to the High Court, where there is no limit to any fine that may be imposed on conviction. 

The placing of a TPO does not preclude work on trees or the felling of them, but it does require owners to apply for consent, subject to the penalties outlined above.
This process serves to maintain residents’ faith in the Local Authority and their management of the Conservation Area. It may also help owners and neighbours come to a better understanding as to if, 
why, and when trees important to the town, should, or should not be protected by law.
 You can obtain advice from:

Nick Richards, Forestry Officer (North Highland), Telephone: 01463 702498
Email: nick.richards@highland.gov.uk
 Application forms  can be found by going on to the Highland Council website,  and searching for 

“Tree work application form”.

 The address for applications is: Robert Patton, Planning & Development Service, Glenurquhart Road, 

Inverness IV3 5NX Telephone (01463) 702285 Email robert.patton@highland.gov.uk
